
  
  

 

    
 

SUMMER WORSHIP TIME IS 9:30 A.M.  

 

WORSHIP HIGHLIGHTS IN JUNE  

 

JUNE 8: This is the DAY OF PENTECOST, the day 
which commemorates the coming of the Holy 
Spirit. The Book of Acts describes it this way: 
“There came a sound like the rush of a violent 
wind,” and “Divided tongues as of fire appearing 
among them” (Acts 2:2-3).  We encourage people 
to wear red to symbolize the fire displayed on 
that day.          

 

JUNE 22: This day is the INSTALLATION OF 
CHURCH OFFICERS.  These are the officers who 
were elected to serve on the Session (Ruling El-
ders) and the Board of Deacons at the Special 
Meeting of the congregation on May 11.  Those 
being installed as Ruling Elders are: Annette 
Oberst, Marc Hustek, Sam Mattocks, and Marion 
Good.  Deacons being installed are: Christine Wil-
son, Sue Hustek, Bill Allport, Karen Allport and 
Rich Fredrickson.  We are grateful for these 
church officers willing to serve in this capacity.  At 
a Service of Installation, the officers are publicly 
committing themselves to serve and lead, and the 
congregation is affirming and supporting their call.   

 

 

Rocky River Presbyterian 

Church 

The Pulse 

June 2025 

Pastor’s Pen,  

On Sunday, June 8, we will be celebrating the Day of Pen-
tecost.  This day marks the event when the power of 
God’s spirit was poured out upon the disciples in a dra-
matic way, as described in the Book of Acts.     

 

The Holy Spirit jumpstarted the dynamic movement of 
God in the early church.  It was by the power of the Holy 
Spirit at work among them that they were able to convey 
the power of God to others.  How did this little ban of 
disciples, with their many frailties and weaknesses, turn a 
world empire on its head?  The answer is the power of 
the Holy Spirit.   

 

I truly believe the same spirit who inspired the disciples 
on the Day of Pentecost is still alive among us and contin-
ues to be God’s driving force among his people.  The 
question is not whether that Spirit is present, it is a ques-
tion of whether we are willing to embrace that spirit.   

Perhaps we are resistant to the moving of God’s spirit 
because the spirit of God leads us in directions we are 
reluctant to go.  It’s a common theme in the Bible when 
God calls people for a special purpose it is often met with 
resistance.  When God called Moses to confront Pharaoh, 
his response was, “Please send someone else” (Exodus 
4:13).  When God called Gideon to lead his people 
against the Midianites, Gideon’s response was, “My clan 
is the weakest, and I am the least in my family” (Judges 
6:15).  When God called Jeremiah to speak on his behalf 
his response was, “Truly I don’t know how to speak for I 
am only a boy” (Jeremiah 1:6).     

 

Yet, we will only know the strength of the Holy Spirit if 
we are willing to follow the direction the spirit leads us.  
We all need to be asking the hard questions of ourselves 
as to where the Spirit is prodding us to go.  The power of 
the Holy Spirit is real, and it’s up to us to embrace this 
spirit who calls us to do the hard things.   

 

What might the Holy Spirit be calling us to do now?  

 

                                                     Pastor Peter            



 

NORTH CHURCH PARTNERSHIP: Our church is sending volunteers to the 
North Church on Superior Avenue in Cleveland June 1, 8, and 15 to serve 
meals and enjoy fellowship with the people of this urban congregation. We 
are looking for volunteers to assist with preparing and serving the meals.  
There are sign-up sheets on the table at the church entrance.    

 

Do you enjoy fishing? Come spend the day fishing on a Charter boat with your church friends. 

When: Saturday, June 14, 2025 @ 7 am to 2 pm 

Where: Tibbel's Marina & Charter Service 

6965 E Harbor Road 

Lakeside Marblehead, OH 43440 

Cost - $ 53.00 per person - (limit of 16 people) 

Do you need your own fishing pole? No, you can rent a pole from the Marina for $ 15.00 per day. 

Do you need a fishing license? Yes, you will either need a day pass ( $14.00 ) or a yearly license ($ 25.00) 

Sign up early - call Rich Fredrickson at 440-309-5275 or email him- rfredrickson1968@gmail.com  

RRPC Events that are coming up fast!  

Join your church family and friends for a night out.  June 6th at 6:30 p.m.  RSVP by May 30th to Melanie 

Fredrickson, 440-420-6867 OR  Anne Busher, 440-539-0787  Separate checks All welcome! Located at 

32045 Detroit Rd. Avon, Ohio 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL IS JUNE 9-13:  It is right around the corner. We are busy planning for this week 

of fun, fellowship, and learning.   WHAT DO WE NEED…. Volunteers for Recreation leader, daily counters, 

teen volunteers.  Please connect with Brenda Peterson if you are interested or know of some-

one.  bpeterson@riverpres.org  

mailto:rfredrickson1968@gmail.com


   Heidi Fredrickson 
06/01 

Jim Doan 
06/04 

Eric Dillenbeck 
06/05 

Dan Poole 
06/08 

Pat Kaye 
06/08 

Bill Nelson 
06/10 

Christiano Mahfouz 
06/10 

George Gecik 
06/11 

Charlotte Roche 
06/12 

Molly Ward 
06/12 

Theresa Weedon 
06/12 

Salem Bohannon 
06/13 

Tracey Kirchner 
06/16 

River Mirceta 
06/17 

Emmaline Purohit 
06/19 

Carol Lewellen 
06/19 

Jeff Stohr 
06/20 

Jon  Fancher 
06/21 

Chuck Erml 
06/22 

Austin Guetling 
06/25 

Jacob Wilson 
06/27 

Matt DeWerth 
06/28 

Mindy Harrison 
06/28 

Annette Oberst 
06/30 

CHURCH DIRECTORIES: The Church Pic-
ture Directories have arrived and are 
available for pickup at the church en-
trance.   Please limit one per family.   

 

Are you feeling the call to serve?  Our 
Church has various avenues of service 
where you can make a difference in the 
life of our church.  We have several va-
cancies for Deacons and a couple vacan-
cies for Session.  We would also wel-
come your service on our Nominating 
Committee.  If you need further expla-
nations of the various functions of the 
subgroups within Deacons or Session, 
please feel free to reach out.  Please 
contact the Nominating Committee 
Chair, Rich Fredrickson at 440-309-5275.   

 

Sing/Speak/Breathe better -- 

PAUL KROEGER, a member of the Choir, 
now has access to the CHOIR ROOM to 
teach improved use of your voice.  If 
you, your friends or family would like to 
work on your Public Speaking or your 
Singing, he can help you.  Contact 
him about a time to meet:  216-741-
4762  or  

letgo2sing@gmail.com Looking forward 
to addressing your interest. 

 

2025 Crushers Baseball Outing:  Satur-
day 19th at  7:05 PM Mercy Health Sta-
dium . 2009 Baseball Blvd. Avon. Tickets 
Sold Sundays  6/15, 6/22, 6/29, 7/6  
Tickets $12. Contact: Bob Murphy 440-
781-1231 

mailto:letgo2sing@gmail.com


Re-envisioned Trash and Treasure Sale        

 

Thank you to everyone for agreeing to volunteer for this year’s Trash and Treasure Sale. Unfortunately, we did 
not end up with enough volunteers to hold the Trash and Treasure Sale in the traditional style. 

 

The Mission and Evangelism Committee has considered many alternative ideas. Here are the details of what the 
Committee is envisioning for the Sale on October 4, 2025. 

 

Who:   Church congregation individuals/groups. 

 

What:   The individuals/groups will bring in their own items that they want to sell. They would sell their items at 
their table. Items could include clothing, books, housewares, holiday items, etc. 

 

Money:  Each individual/group will handle their own sales, so you will need to have change available, just like at a 
home garage sale. 

 

How:   Tables will be set up in the Fellowship Hall around the perimeter similar to the Alternative Christmas Ba-
zaar. Individuals/groups will select a table on which they will set up their items for sale. Table selection will be 
first come – first serve. 

 

Date:    Saturday, October 4, 2025 

Set Up Hours: Individuals/groups could start setting up their tables as early as 10:30 am. 

 

Sale Hours:  12:00 pm – 4:00 pm  (NOTE:  there will not be food offered for lunches) 

 

Pricing:  All tables would have the same pricing for items, for example all paperback books might be sold for 
$0.50, and hardback books might be sold for $1.00. 

 

After the sale:   Individuals/groups will be responsible for removing all of their items that have not sold. 

 

Sale Money:  All proceeds from your sales will be donated to the Mission and Evangelism Committee. 

 

What we need:  We need at least 15 tables of sale items. We will not be accepting item donations from the gen-
eral community. If you have items and are not able to work a table, we encourage you to partner with someone 
else who will have a table. 

 

By June 30:     If you are interested in having at a table, please contact Barb Johnson at 
bjohns8303@sbcglobal.net or 440-331-5802 (landline) 

mailto:bjohns8303@sbcglobal.net
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Christian Education Corner 

Christian Education Facilitator, Brenda Peterson   

bpeterson@riverpres.org 

 

Adult Education:  This group completed a four week session with Lisa Watts.  Lisa presented an opportunity 

to discuss “Do We Still Need Religion?  Reflections on Faith and Community.”  Lisa used video clips of Nadia 

Bolz-Weber as well as excerpts from her book “Accidental Saints.”  The discussion revolved around how our 

church communities can remain active and even vibrant in these challenging times.  Thank you Lisa for your 

gifts and time to bring this presentation to us. 

We will be off for the summer and resume our weekly gathering in September.  Please consider joining us.  

We learn, we discover, and we grow.  We welcome you anytime time. 

 

Youth Fellowship:  What can I say about this amazing youth group… if you were present at church May 18th 

then you saw firsthand how this group has grown, absorbed and applied our discussions and lessons we 

have shared this past year.  Dave and I always enjoy our time with this youth group.  If you missed church, 

then please go to the River Presbyterian Church YouTube channel to view their sermon. 

We take time off during the summer and will resume our regular 2x/month Sunday evenings, 6:00-7:30 PM 

gathering.  This is for Jr and Sr High students. Friends are welcome too.  We will also try to squeeze in an 

outing for fun over the summer. 

 

Sunday School:  We have been blessed with our teachers, Ellen and Melanie.  Diane and Susan jumped right 

in to assist as needed.  Thank you for all your time and dedication.  The children are always delighted to run 

their way to get to the classroom, a special time for all. 

They resume in September.  Children are always welcome to worship Sunday mornings with us in the sanc-

tuary.  We have our pray- ground and the nursery is available with a sound system if a parent feels more 

comfortable with their children there. 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL !!!!   JUNE 9-13, 2025.  Monday through Friday 9-11:30 AM. 

Friday picnic POTLUCK picnic (with grilled hamburgers and hotdogs) at 6:00 PM.  Then at 7:00 PM there is a 

brief program where the VBS children will sing songs they have learned throughout the week for parents 

and guests.  Looking for something to do on Friday, June 13, 2025. 

Sign up for the picnic and or come hear the children sing at 7:00 PM in the sanctuary. 

You can email me Brenda @ bpeterson@riverpres.org OR look for the poster sign up in the Narthex area. 

 

mailto:bpeterson@riverpres.org
mailto:bpeterson@riverpres.org


Please member if you have articles for The Pulse to send to the office by the 24th.  Thank you!  

“The Pulse” 

the monthly newsletter of  

Rocky River Presbyterian Church  

 

 
 

 

Rocky River Presbyterian Church 

Rev. Peter Lawson, Pastor 

21750 Detroit Road 

Rocky River, OH  44116-2220 


